
KURE BEACH 

SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE 

SEPTEMBER 4, 2012 

The meeting was called to order at 5:05PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Tony Gonsalves, Co-Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary         

Jim Smith, Co-Chair     Mike Bledsoe    

 Missing, Richard Graham and Steve Pagley, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes from the June meeting were adopted.   

By motion made, seconded the  agenda for the September meeting were adopted.         

There were no persons to address the Committee. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Parking Map (TDA).  The map is up and running and can be located on the Town web 

site.  The committee is monitoring and updating the map. 

2. The sidewalk on K Ave. is scheduled to be started in October. 

3. Coral Parking is still in progress. 

4. The encroachment process for the new parking on K is in progress. 

5. Beach Access Wood signs are in progress and the committee is waiting for a sample of 

how the wording on the signs will look. 

6. E through J beach accesses.  The committee would like a study regarding the size of 

vehicles parking in Town.  A problem has arisen regarding oversized vehicles causing 

disruption for handicap parking and regular vehicle parking. 

7. Goals.  The goals for the balance of 2012 and the start of 2013 have not changed. 

8. We have received the new wheelchair and it is being used when needed. 

9. The new crosswalk has be completed 

NEW BUSINESS: 

a. Wheel Chair fund Raiser:  Tony has met the group handling the  “You’ve been flocked” 

program who are raising money to obtain additional wheelchairs for the beach.  They 

discussed the best type of wheelchair for the beach.  In the past PVC construction for 

wheelchairs have been used and found have a short life span.  The present wheelchairs 

we use are stainless steel and our existing chairs are several years old and still in 

excellent condition. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:35PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on October 2
nd

 at 

5:00PM at the Town Hall. 

Respectfully submitted, Priscilla Smith 



SLAP Accomplishments to date, As of 9/4/12 

1. A parking study conducted by the WPO, at no cost to the Town. 

2. 4 Pedestrian crosswalks on Ft. Fisher Blvd.  We requested 4 and the 5
th

 is in progress. 

3. The basketball court received new fencing. 

4. “P” parking signs have been approved and installed 

5. 50 + parking slots have been defined at Joe Eakes park 

6. Approval for two lights at Joe Eakes Park basketball area.  They have been installed. 

7. Additional parking at the coral has been defined and the map by Withers and Ravenel 

has been completed. 

8. Cape Fear Coast/Wilmington TDA Map is complete and will be on the New revised Web 

Site. 

9. The 5
th

 pedestrian crosswalk has been created. 

10. We have received the new wheelchair for the beach 

11. The TDA Map is complete and can be found on the Town’s Web Site. 

 


